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OVERVIEW
The Arizona Department of Transportation is 
tentatively scheduled to begin the Interstate 19: 
Western Avenue Bridges rehabilitation project in 
Nogales in the spring of 2026. The purpose of the 
project is to maintain the structural integrity of the two 
existing bridges.  

PROJECT ELEMENTS
	` Rehabilitate the deck of the existing two bridges.
	` Rehabilitate the roadway north and south of 
the bridges.

	` Rehabilitate slope paving under the bridges.
	` Remove and replace the guardrails.
	` Install new pavement markers on I-19.

PROJECT SCHEDULE
Construction on this project is anticipated to begin in 
the spring of 2026.

WHAT TO EXPECT
	` Traffic control devices will guide motorists through 
the construction area.

	` Construction work is tentatively scheduled 
overnight from 6 p.m. to 6 a.m. Sunday night 
through Friday morning.

	` Motorists should expect temporary delays as traffic 
is redirected through a single travel lane. One lane 
in each direction will be kept open at all times on 
I-19 and Western Avenue/Target Range Road.

	` No detours or full closures of I-19 or Western 
Avenue/Target Range Road are anticipated to 
be needed.

	` ADOT will provide advance notice of restrictions 
and closures to email subscribers.

STAY INFORMED
Consider subscribing to project updates by visiting:  
azdot.gov/I19WesternAve.

CONTACT US

	` Phone: ADOT Project Information Line: 
855.712.8530

	` Email: Dulce Maria Rojo at DRojo@azdot.gov
	̀ Mail: ADOT 1221 S 2nd Ave., Tucson, AZ 85713

ADOT Tracs: F0709
Federal Project: 019-A(245)T
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Pursuant to Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and other 
nondiscrimination laws and authorities, ADOT does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, 
sex, age, or disability. Persons that require a reasonable accommodation based on language or disability should 
contact Dulce Maria Rojo at Projects@azdot.gov or 855.712.8530. Requests should be made as early as 
possible to ensure the State has an opportunity to address the accommodation.
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